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Over the past 2 ½ years, George Mitchell has worked as a tireless advocate for peace as the 
U.S. Special Envoy for the Middle East. His deep commitment to resolving conflict and 
advancing democracy has contributed immeasurably to the goal of two states living side by side 
in peace and security. 

George told me when he took this job that he would put in a couple of years, and I'm so 
glad he did. He is, by any measure, one of the finest public servants that our Nation has ever 
had. Even though he already had an extraordinary legacy—serving the people of Maine, 
leading the Senate, and bringing peace to Northern Ireland—he took on the toughest job 
imaginable and worked grueling hours to advance the interests of the United States and the 
cause of peace. 

As he returns to his family, George leaves behind a proud legacy of dedicated public 
service, and the country owes him a debt of gratitude for his extraordinary commitment. 

As a nation, we remain committed to peace in the Middle East and to building on 
George's hard work and progress toward achieving this goal. Secretary Clinton has asked the 
Deputy Middle East Envoy, David Hale, to serve as the Acting Envoy, and I have every 
confidence in David's ability to continue to make progress in this important effort. 

NOTE: The statement released by the Office of the Press Secretary also included a statement 
by Secretary of State Hillary Rodham Clinton on George J. Mitchell's resignation and the full 
text of the resignation letter submitted to the President by George J. Mitchell. 

Categories: Statements by the President : Mitchell, George J., resignation of United States 
Special Envoy for Middle East. 

Names: Clinton, Hillary Rodham; Hale, David M.; Mitchell, George J. 

Subjects: Foreign policy, U.S. : Democratization; Middle East : Arab-Israeli conflict, peace 
process; Middle East : U.S. Special Envoy for Middle East Peace; State, Department of : 
Secretary. 

DCPD Number: DCPD201100346. 

1 


		Superintendent of Documents
	2012-06-14T14:32:18-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




